Dear [LEGISLATOR],
I am writing to you to ask you to oppose AB 2580 (Wicks) Historic Designation Annual Reporting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]AB 2580 unfairly casts the historic preservation as a barrier to housing.  Bill proponents state that the ability to designate a building as "historically significant" or create a new historic district often encourages abuse by individuals and small local groups who seek to prevent more inclusive and affordable housing development,” yet have offered no evidence to support their position. 
The bill mandates local governments to include all historic designations in their Housing Element Annual Progress Report and assess their impact on local housing needs. This wrongly frames historic preservation as a housing constraint. 
Historic designations can enhance housing development with financial incentives like federal and state historic tax credits, the Mills Act, and the California Historic Building Code. Nearly 40% of projects applying for federal historic tax credits are for housing, a number likely to rise with the new California Historic Tax Credit. Yet less than 5% of all building stock in California has been designated as historic.  
AB 2580 offers no evidence that historic designations are being abused to prevent housing.  It overlooks the cost-effectiveness of historic rehabilitation in providing and retaining affordable housing. It offers no incentive to preserve housing, create housing, or protect historic resources, wasting local government resources without tangible benefit.
We need constructive solutions to solve the housing crisis, not more paperwork. We urge you to vote no on AB 2580.
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